Probus Club of Ararat. Newsletter November 2023. Issue 182
Sponsored by Ararat Rotary.          Peter Kaczynski, Newsletter editor.

President’s report. Joy Wheeler
Greetings for November. I am still thinking about our October meeting. 61 present which was lovely. Guests from Port McDonnell Probus and our friends from Stawell. You are very welcome.
After listening to Josephina with all her energy and vibrancy it makes you want to get up and get on with life. Thank you to all who helped to make that meeting a Happy October Day.
Since then, Harry and I have been to Mildura for a break away. Our chairs, our books and our walking shoes got a very good work out. And the weather was just lovely.
So now we all find ourselves on the wind up or run down to end of year activities. On that note, thanks to Pauline Weeks our Christmas lunch will be December 14th. RSL. 12 noon. $ 35.00. Looking forward to this special date on our syllabus.
Thank you to Peter Kaczynski for all the work you have done in preparing our Mystery Trip. More in this issue.
Thank you to Rod McClurg for all the work done in upgrading our medical forms. Privacy laws have made this change necessary. Rod will explain in full.
Thank you also to Maureen Smart and Rod McClurg for preparing an application to the RSL for a grant to revitalise our defibrillator. Maureen has lodged it this week and now we hope we are successful.
As you can see the committee have been at work and I certainly appreciate that our club has a committee very willing to put in on your behalf.
Our next meeting will begin with our guest speaker at 10 am. I look forward to hearing from Hannah Auld from Parks Victoria. We will then have morning tea, our meeting and then you are free to join us all for lunch.

Looking forward to seeing you all next week. Joy
Morning tea roster for October. The November meeting morning tea will be prepared by Pauline Weeks with assistance from Pam Kaczynski. Now Probians and Pauline rest assured this will be good as I have taught Pam all I know about making tea. As usual please ladies bring the milk and thanks for being part of the roster.
From Rod McClurg Our Probus Club needs to establish a database of emergency contacts for all members and others that participate in our outings. In order to do this, members will be given a registration form together with a medical card at our next meeting. We ask members to read the Registration form and fill in the emergency contact details (these need to be a family member or person not participating in our activities/outings) then return the form to Rod McClurg. The contact information will be included in a database and will only be available to the necessary Committee members. Non-members participating in Club activities will be asked to complete a form as well. This form explains some conditions and understandings regarding insurance and capabilities of those attending activities. This Registration From is not a condition of Insurance. The medical card issued at the same time is for you to fill in and carry with you. You can include as much information as you think necessary, but it could be useful in an emergency.
Probus Xmas party. If you thought planning your own Xmas lunch was hard spare a thought for Joy Wheeler and Pauline Weeks who have both developed a few grey hairs getting our Probus Xmas lunch organised at the RSL. But in the normal fashion of both have it organised.  President Joy has mentioned it in her report. Pauline needs to ACCURATELY confirm numbers- so at the next meeting on Thursday November 9th if you would like to go (please bring your $35 dollars per head in an envelope with your name and see Pauline at the desk. There will be a sheet there for you to record your name if you would like to be part of the festivities. Further details if required from Pauline Weeks 0410524878
Bowls Report. From Harry Wheeler  After a very cold start to the day in Ararat we were able to enjoy a lovely day in Nhill. Teams arrived from clubs in Charlton, Warracknabeal, Dunolly, Horsham, Edenhope, Ararat and local players. The Nhill Bowling Club must be congratulated on the presentation of their facilities. There are two lovely synthetic greens and a comfortable clubhouse with a pleasant new extension for the comfort of spectators. Three games were played to the usual tournament format in a pleasant and friendly manner. At the end of the day the team lead by Neil Coates did not feature in the final results. However the team capably skippered by Lawrie Tonkin with Harry Wheeler, Rod McClurg and Peter Dunn came in second place by one and a half points behind from a team from Warracknabeal.

Special thanks to the Stawell team comprising Neil Coates, Geoff Wallace, Bill Byron and Rod Byron. We hope that you had a great day, and we all enjoyed your company. A great day was had by all.

Editor’s note. No surprise to me that the Stawell team led by Neil “Creamcake” Coates did not feature in the placings. Coatesy has got that team on a special diet. Instead of feeding them carbo loading pasta on the way to Probus matches, he has them pigging out on cream filled chocolate eclairs.

Guest speaker.  Our guest speaker for November is Hannah Auld (or Han as most people call her) and she is the Community Engagement Ranger for the Grampians. She started as a volunteer here almost 5 years ago applying to be a Seasonal Ranger which fortunately turned into a full-time position. Her role is quite diverse as she manages volunteers and community groups ‘Get into Nature’ and assist with activities throughout the park. She also assists with the Environmental Education activities including Bush Kinder and Junior Ranger. She considers it quite a privilege to meet so many people who visit or call the Grampians home because she has the opportunity to educate them about this landscape and just how special it is Hannah comes from a large family with three brothers and two sisters who all have children or partners so I think that we would need to hire the MCG for the next family Christmas. The family all adore coming to visit because we have a deep respect for the environment. We grew up next to Tower Hill State Game Reserve and were taught about snakes, spiders, kangaroos, koalas and weeds by our dad.
 Lunch. After the November meeting, (Secretary Maureen Smart advises that lunch has been booked at the RSL names and numbers to be taken at the general meeting.
Caravan and Cabin tour for 2024:  from coordinators Rod McClurg and Glenda Hurstfield. The Camp’s committee are well advanced in organising our trip to Ballarat next March. They are ging to Ballarat this week jut to put a rubber stamp on a few important matters. The numbers attending are looking good, but you can still go if you want to ((Anyone with a query contact Glenda, Ray, Nancy or Rod.

Mystery trip. Probians, hopefully everyone is now aware of the important information I sent relating to the Mystery Tour that is noted in our syllabus. (The date set down is Thursday November 16th, 2023. So as a reminder the departure time is 9.15 sharp from the hockey ground carpark opposite McDonalds. Arrival back will be at approximately 4.00pm. Cost. The cost per person is $45. For your $45 you get. A comfortable coach trip as we tour into the distance. Morning tea carefully prepared by a talented team, an activity admission, a sit-down main course and sweets lunch, a chance to experience something few have ever seen, a chance to experience something many have seen, a comfortable coach tour home. If you still haven’t registered your interest in going Probians this is your last chance. I need to accurately confirm numbers- so at the next meeting on Thursday November 9th if you would like to go (please bring your $45 dollars per head in an envelope with your name and see us at the top desk. There will be a sheet there for you to record your name if you have had a last-minute change of mind. ( Further details if required from Peter Kaczynski 0404 237 468. 
WE WAS BRUNG UP PROPER.
Congratulations to all our Probians who were born in 1930s, 1940s 50, s and 60, s.
Firstly, we survived being born to mothers who perhaps smoked and or drank sherry while they carried us and lived in houses made of asbestos. ( They took aspirin ate bread in dripping raw egg products, processed meat tuna from a can and didn’t get tested for diabetes or cervical cancer. ( Then after that trauma our baby cots were covered with bright coloured lead-based paint. ( We had no childproof lids on medicine bottles doors or cabinets and when we rode our bikes, we had no helmets or shoes not to mention the risks we took hitchhiking. (As children we would ride in cars with no seat belts or air bags. ( We drank water from the garden hose and not from a drink bottle. ( Take away food was limited to fish and chips, no McDonalds, Kentucky or pizza. ( Even though all the shops closed at 6.00pm and not at all on a Sunday somehow, we didn’t starve to death. ( We shared one soft drink from one bottle with four friends and no one actually died from this. ( We could collect old drink bottles and cash them in at the corner shop and buy toffees, gob stoppers and bubble gum. We ate iced cupcakes, white bread, real butter, whole milk from the cow and drank soft drinks with sugar but we weren’t overweight because we were outside playing. (We would leave home early in the morning and play all day as long as we were back when the streetlights came on. No one was able to reach us all day and we were ok. ( We would spend hours building our billy carts out of old prams, we built tree houses and played in riverbeds with match box cars. ( We did not have PlayStations, Nintendo, no video games no colour tv no mobile phones personal computers internet or chat rooms. We had friends and we went outside and found them. ( We fell out of trees, got cut, broke bones and teeth and there were no lawsuits from these accidents. ( Only girls had pierced ears. ( We ate worms and mud pies made of dirt and the worms did not live in us forever. ( You could only buy easter eggs and hot cross buns at Easter time.        ( We were given air guns and shanghaies for our 10th birthday, ( We rode bikes or walked to a friend’s house knocked on the door or just yelled to them. ( Mum didn’t have to go to work to help Dad to make ends meet because we didn’t need to keep up with the Jones’s. ( Not everyone made the cricket or football team. ( Those who didn’t had to learn to deal with disappointment. (Imagine that. Getting into the team was based on merit. ( Our teachers used to give us the cuts if needed, or even throwing the blackboard duster at us if they thought we weren’t concentrating. ( We can string sentences together and spell and have proper conversations because of a good solid three R’s education. ( Our parents would tell us to ask a stranger to help us cross the road. ( The idea of a parent bailing us out if we broke the law was unheard of. They actually sided with the law. ( Our parents didn’t invent stupid names for their kids like Kiora, Blade, Ridge or Vanilla. ( We had freedom failure success and responsibility and we learned to deal with it all. And Probians you are one of them, congratulations,                                 Peter Kaczynski, Editor
Maureen Smart presents the General Meeting Minutes October 12th, 2023,      Present   61

Welcome     President Joy Wheeler said October is Friendship Month and thanked everyone for coming.

Guests   Joy Wheeler welcomed four members from the Port MacDonnell Probus Club who have been visiting Ararat this week. Harry Wheeler introduced Neil Coates, Kevin Roper, Joy Harrington, Peter Seeary and Geoffrey Wallace from Stawell. Joy Wheeler introduced Ulrich Beuscher. Peter Kaczynski introduced Len Martin. Maureen Smart introduced Ann Sullivan. 

Apologies   Chris McIntyre, Ken Richie, Alan and Bertha Grant, Jan Porter, Marg Carmichael and Norm Clark.   Moved Nancy McClurg and Seconded Harry Collins that apologies be accepted.  Carried

Birthdays. Glenys Andrew and Tim Andrew last month. 

Minutes of the September General meeting was circulated with the Newsletter. Moved Glenda Hurstfield and Seconded Bob Howland. Carried

Business Arising    Nil

Correspondence   Inwards   PSP Message from Michael Ransom newly elected Chairman.  PSP Promotion from Coal River Coaches Tasmanian Tours.  Email from Margaret Robinson “Thanks and Congratulations”. PSP “Top Aussie Wines”.  PSP Active Retirees September 2023. PSP Constitution Review. PSP Community News October – including video from Michael Ransom Chairman.  Email re Maintenance Defibrillator Pads/Battery. PSP Updated membership List. Thank You card from Rhonda Spratt.  Letter for Bowls Committee. Bendigo Bank Statement to Glenys Andrew. PSP Active Retirees Oct- Nov. PSP Explanation for Constitution Review. PSP Membership card Mark Harrison.  

  Outwards   Forwarded minutes to Committee Members and General Meeting Minutes to Peter Kaczynski. Advised PSP of changes to the Membership List. Ordered merchandise from Blue Moose.  Moved Ray Hurstfield and Seconded Ian Holwell that correspondence be received. Carried

Treasurer’s Report for September 2023 presented by Treasurer Glenys Andrew.

Balance brought forward   $2126.28. Income $0.02. Expenditure   Nil. Balance as per Cash Book and Bank Statement   $2126.30.  Fixed Term Deposit Balance   $3813.24   Interest Rate   4.2%. Matures November 25th, 2023.  Treasurer’s Petty Cash   Opening Balance $59.67   Less Quiz chocolates $6.70, Lunch Len Martin RSL $23.  Balance $29.97. Moved Treasurer Glenys Andrew that the September Financial Report as presented is accepted and that accounts paid prior to the meeting are approved and call for a seconder. Seconded Peter Kaczynski. Carried. 

Reports    Publicity    Peter Kaczynski said he contributed an article to the Ararat Advocate on October being Probus Month. He provided details about the Mystery Tour November 16th.

Camps Rod McClurg said that plans for the Camping/Cabin Trip in Ballarat are progressing well. Probus Clubs from Ballarat have offered suggestions to include in the program. 

Bowls Harry Wheeler gave a report on the Bowls Tournament held in Warracknabeal last week. It was a successful day. Two teams entered from Ararat and one from the Stawell members. A team will travel to Nhill for their tournament in November. Ararat’s tournament is on March 25th next year. 

Website    Rod McClurg always pleased to receive photos to add to the website. 

Movies   Nothing suitable

Welfare   Glenda Hurstfield has contacted members who have been unwell. Jan Porter has had surgery in Melbourne and Barbara Hope is moving to the Ararat Retirement Village. 

History   Maureen Smart said she has added a photo of Helen Molloy and her beautiful wall hanging. Also, a photo of Life Member Athol Graham lighting the Cauldron at Ararat Legacy Relay. She has included the Ararat Advocate article published on October 6th and also a photo of Len Martin and Ken Richie from last month’s meeting. 

Syllabus   Ken Richie away in Queensland. Has organised guest speakers for the remainder of the year.

Christmas Lunch   Pauline Weeks has been in contact with the RSL and will have further information in the next Newsletter and November meeting. Advise of any special dietary requirements.

Moved Gerry Hirst and Seconded Anne Joyce that the Reports be received.   Carried

General Business 

Joy Wheeler said that Probus will purchase a wreath to be laid on Remembrance Day. Gerry Hirst and Trevor Klauss indicated that they were available to lay wreath on behalf of Probus. Joy said that 11 Ararat Probus members attended the dinner at the RSL on Monday night with the Port MacDonnell Probus Club members. Reminder Coffee morning next Thursday. The Quiet Workers for this month Joy said were the members who assist with morning tea duties. She also thanked members who helped set up the Hall last night. Joy reminded everyone that next year Ararat Probus will celebrate 40 years. To mark the milestone Michael Ransom has been invited to come and speak at the October Meeting next year. The Mystery Trip is on November 16th and members can invite a friend. Lunch today is at Chalambar, and 32 members indicated that they will be attending. Meeting Closed at 10:25 and everyone enjoyed a special morning tea provided by the Committee Members.

Craig Wilson Editor of the Ararat Advocate was invited to attend this morning and Peter Kaczynski thanked him for his generosity earlier in the year when he donated $500 to the club which will be used for the benefit of members on the Mystery Tour. 20 cents from each paper are donated to various community groups. He was presented with a Certificate of Appreciation. Joy said that there are some Rotary magazines and Probus Brochures on the table for people to take and read.

Guest Speaker   Harry Wheeler introduced Josephina McDonald from Halls Gap. Josephina and her husband Rohan purchased Lakeside Caravan Park 12 years ago. At the time it was very run down, and they have through hard work and vision turned it into the beautiful facility it is today. They saw the potential there and needed a new challenge after managing a Golf Course in Lorne and travelling Australia in a caravan. She spoke about the Netflix series “Live to 100” and encouraged everyone to never retire and be active in the community and live life with a passion. As well as the Caravan Park her husband is involved with racing and training horses and developed that enterprise. They also purchased “Grampians Getaway” and now have plans to develop it into an upmarket Wellness Retreat. She encouraged everyone to be role models for the younger generations. Rod McClurg thanked her for coming and presented her with a Certificate of Appreciation and Probus pen.                Maureen Smart   Secretary                                                  Joy Wheeler   President

